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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

2024 
 

TERM 2 
Week 6 

5—6 June 

School Photos 

 

 
 

Week 7 

10 June 

King’s Birthday 

Public Holiday 
 

12 June 

Parafield Gardens  

High School 

Transition Visit 

Year 6 
 

TERM 3 

Week 1 

22 July 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Leadership News 
 
 

Dear families, 

I have recently returned from leave and for the rest of this term Toula Girgolas and I will 

be sharing the role of Principal.  

Recently the Minister for Education Blair Boyer attended a special function at our school  

to announce the 7.5 million dollar investment in music education across public schools   

for the next 3 years. This announcement took place at our school as The Pines is 

acknowledged as having an excellent music program. 

Music education builds skills and confidence for students.  It teachers patience and      

persistence. Research has shown that music education also assists build students’      

academic outcomes. 

The Education Minister said that this new funding would assist the funding of equipment 

and training for teachers, as the government wants to see more music education in 

schools.  

The Minister also mentioned the excellent work of students and teachers in music at     

The Pines. He said that “it was even more special to announce this at The Pines School 

where music has transformed the school”. It was great to see our staff and students 

acknowledged in this way. Our music program has been very successful and assists our 

positive academic outcomes. 

Cherie Collings 

 

Leadership  News continues over page 



Leadership News continues … 
As this article is being written I can hear a strange and almost unfamiliar occurrence happening outside. I 

think we know it as rain. This is a timely reminder that as from next week until week six, Term 3, children 

will not be required to wear a hat during play time. However they can continue to wear their hat if they 

choose to. Hats should be stored in a safe place until next term. 

Due to the Salisbury Precinct being closed, the children at The Pines School have missed out in the     

department’s swimming program. The good news is that the new and refurbished swimming centre at 

Salisbury has re-opened and all of our children R-5 will be receiving the much missed swimming lessons. 

The program will be over three weeks, beginning in Term 3, weeks 9 and 10 and concluding in the first 

week of Term 4. Further information including costs and times will be sent home in early Term 3. 

Our Year 5/6 campers returned safely from their wonderful experience in the hills of Adelaide. The       

children enjoyed all of the activities organised for them, especially the 5 kilometre hike up to the top of    

Mt George. 

In week 7, all of our Year 6’s have been invited by Parafield Gardens High School (PGHS) to experience 

a half day of “high school life”, regardless whether they go to PGHS in 2025. Consent forms have been 

sent out and should be now coming back to the class teacher. 

With the onset of the cold and wet weather, more of our students will be experiencing cold and flu type 

symptoms. We strongly suggest, children are kept home to avoid spreading unwanted viruses through our 

school community. 

Teachers are busy writing school reports at the moment and they should be going home by the end of the 
term. 
 
Looking forward to a busy and productive second part of the term. 

 



 

Wednesday  5th JUNE  & 
Thursday  6th   JUNE 



 

 
This year we have been focussing on using the Zones of Regulation to explore a range of emotions to help 

students identify how they are feeling. It is important to know that all feelings are okay and there is no ‘bad’ 

zone. Students can be angry, but it does mean they have ‘anger issues,’ it just means they need ways to    

recognise and cope with their  anger. 

 

I think you can agree that throughout the day or week, we can have a range of feelings, depending on the   
circumstances that occur, and constantly need to regulate ourselves by using to tools to help us focus on our 
goals for the day. When a student is learning something new in class, they may become overwhelmed or  
frustrated. By teaching them to recognise their body signals that connect with their feelings, then support them 
to use tools to cope with these feelings, it will allow them to build more resilience to better tackle these     
learning challenges. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Families have begun asking how they can use the zones of regulation at home.  Here are some ideas you 

make like to use with your child(ren): 

 Identify your own feelings using the Zones in front of your child (eg. ‘I am worried, I think I am in the yellow 

zone.’ 

 Talk about what tool you could use in each zone (eg. I am going to take 3 deep breaths to help me focus) 

 Remember that the goal is NOT to get back to the green zone, but use tools to cope with the zone you are 

in to achieve your goals for the day (eg. If someone close to you passes away, you are not going to stop 

being sad, but you are going to use strategies to help you cope with your sadness) 

 At times, wonder what zone your child is in (eg. You are having a hard time keeping your eyes open, you 

look sleepy) 

 You can also discuss which zone a character of book or movie might be in (eg. their fists are clenched and 

their face is red, how do you think they are feeling) 

 Talk to your child about the tools they could use to regulate in each zone. You can practice them when 

they are calm and relaxed so when they start to have more uncomfortable feelings, they already have a 

bank of tools to choose from.  

 Try and model using tools yourself (eg. I am feeling worried, so I am going to go and listen to some music 

so I can try to keep my mind positive). 



 
Providing children with consistent messages from both home and school is a great way for us to work        
together and help your child achieve positive outcomes in both learning and life. Being able to self-regulate 
will help your child with a range of things now and in the future, including managing their emotions so they 
are less overwhelmed, learning or performing their jobs better, managing stress, dealing with conflict and  
ultimately achieving their goals.  

 

 

 

 

 

Here is a fun activity you could make together with your 

child to help begin the conversation about the zones of   

regulation. Talk to your child about what feelings occur in 

each zone, then you can discuss the tools they can use 

when they are in these zones. 

www.weareteachers.com/zones-of-regulation-activities 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ideas for tools in each zone:  

http://www.weareteachers.com/zones-of-regulation-activities
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Reconciliation & NAIDOC Week Performances 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

This year for Reconciliation Week (27th May to 3rd June) and NAIDOC Week (7th July 

to 14th July) we have organised an incursion performance which will be on Tuesday, 

18th June to celebrate and learn about all the Aboriginal cultures throughout Australia. 

Majeda Beatty will be our performer this year, she is the very talented sister of Ryka Ali 

who performed at The Pines School in 2021. 

This will be a whole school incursion at no cost to families. 

We hope all students will learn from and enjoy the performance. 

Ngaityalya (Thank you—Kaurna) 

 

Aboriginal Education Team 



 

 

Puddle Jumpers—Extra Food Support 

Bagster Road Community Hub 

Monday’s from 5—8pm 

Hot meals, pantry items, fresh fruit and vegetables   

Kid’s activities 

No bookings required 

Telephone:  (08) 8487 1830 

LOST PROPERTY 

Lost property is starting to build up.   

Could parents please check lost property daily.  It would 

be helpful for your child’s name to be on items of    

clothing, drink bottles and lunch boxes.  If items are  

misplaced we can return them to your child/ren       

classroom. 

 

 


